
Term 1 / Week 3 
 

Miranda Public School 

KOOKABURRA GAZETTE 

Principal’s Message 

It is wonderful to see how quickly our students have settled into 

their classes for 2020. Breakfast club resumed this week and our Ethics and 

Scripture classes have also commenced. 

We also held our first K-6 Assembly this week, which will be a regular K-6 event 

each Tuesday afternoon for Term1 and will move to Friday mornings from Term 

2. 

School Targets for 2020-2022 

It was wonderful to have Mrs Karen Shehata, our Director of School Leadership 

Port Hacking schools district, visit our school on Tuesday and participate in a  

Professional Development session with all school staff. In the session Mrs 

Shehata outlined all the State Initiative areas and our Miranda Public School 

student achievement Targets in Numeracy and Literacy for 2020. 

Mrs Shehata will be returning to our school on Wednesday 4th March, to visit 

classrooms and observe some of the wonderful programs and initiatives that 

we have in place here at Miranda Public School. 

Instructional Leader 

It is very exciting to have Mrs Wilkins working in the role as an Instructional 

Leader this year with all classes K-6.  Mrs Wilkins began her lessons this week 

and will be focusing on school Literacy and Numeracy Initiatives for 2020. 

More detail of this  program has been included in this newsletter. 

Change to Morning Assembly from Monday 17th February 

Students have been practising this week for the new morning assembly rou-

tine which will begin next Monday morning. 

 From Monday 17th February, the morning duty drop off for all students will be 

on the K-2 Site, near the school hall. 

This new format for morning assemblies, means that in the event of wet 

weather or other weather conditions, all students will be able to assemble in 

the hall. 

 

 

CALENDAR 

18th Feb—Meet the 

Teacher 

25th Feb—Swimming 

Carnival Caringbah     

Leisure Centre 

3rd Mar—Zone       

Swimming Carnival 

4th Mar— School Visit—

Karen Shehata 

 



The Breakfast Club will continue to run in its new location each morning under the K-2 cola. 

A reminder to parents that once the morning assembly bell has rung at 8:40, there will be a 

teacher on duty and you are able to leave students under their supervision. 

Gates to our school are closed and locked promptly at 9:10am, so if you wish to enter or leave 

the school after this time, you must go via the school office. 

School Arrival and Pick Up Times 

A reminder that the official time when school supervision begins is 8:40am. Prior to 8:40am there is no 

teacher on duty and any students on the playground are expected to be accompanied and supervised 

by an adult. 

Any students arriving to school after 9:10am must be accompanied by an adult at the office area, to 

explain the reason for their absence.  

Students finish school at 3:10pm. If you are running late or unable to make the 3:10 collection, please 

notify the office so alternate arrangements can be made and your child/children can be notified. 

Behaviour Code for Students 

Included in this newsletter is a copy of the NSW Department of Education Behaviour code for students. 

Miranda Public School abides by this code. The code outlines the expectations for all students enrolled 

in a NSW Public School. The code clearly states the actions and student expectations in regards to     

Respect, Safety and Engagement. A copy of this document can also be found on our school website. 

Compulsory School Attendance 

At the beginning of each school year, it important to revisit the importance of regular school 

attendance. A copy of the Information for parents- compulsory school attendance has also been      

included in this newsletter. The information included outlines parental and school responsibilities in re-

gards to attendance. This document clearly details the importance of arriving at school on time and the  

parental responsibilities regarding processes to be followed when a child is sick or absent from school. 

This document is also located on our school website. 

If you have any questions regarding attendance, ring the school office for clarification or speak to our 

Assistant Principals at the Meet the Teacher Meetings next Tuesday 18th February. 

Cyber Safety and Meet the Teacher  

I would like to take the opportunity to invite all  parents up to 

the school next Tuesday 18th  February for our Police Cyber  

Safety talk beginning at 3:10pm followed by our meet the 

teacher sessions at 4:10-4:45pm.  



The police Cyber Safety presentation is a wonderful opportunity to let parents      

develop an awareness of the ways that you can monitor your child’s usage of 

technology.  

The talk will also focus on the implications for parents when students are signed up 

 and using mobile phones and gaming apps.   

Swimming Carnival  

Unfortunately our swimming carnival had to be postponed this week, due to thunderstorm warnings but 

we are happy to announce that a new carnival date has been organised for Tuesday 25th of February at 

Caringbah Leisure Centre. All parents are welcome to come along on the day. 

 Port Hacking High School Year 7 2021 Information Night 

If you are the parent of a Year 6 student who is in area and will be attending Port Hacking High School in 

2021, you are invited to attend an information evening hosted by the Port Hacking Relieving Head  

Teacher HSIE, Natalie Blacker. 

The meeting will be held at Miranda Public School, in the Stage 3 classrooms from 6:30pm on Tuesday 25th 

February. 

A reminder that the following High schools are running information nights in the coming weeks. 

Woolooware High School- Tuesday 18th February 

Gymea Technology High School -Tuesday 3rd March 

Port Hacking High School – Wednesday 4th March. 

P and C Meeting and AGM 

All parents are invited to attend our next P and C meeting to be held on Wednesday 26th of February at 

7pm.  

Any parents interested in joining the P and C are encouraged to come along with a gold coin donation, 

to become a financial member.  

The AGM for the P and C will take place in March and any persons wishing to take up positions on the 

P and C executive, have to be financial members and have attended at least one P and C meeting 

prior to the AGM. 

 Have a fantastic Week 4 and 5 

Narelle Chaplin 

Relieving Principal 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fnnimgt-a.akamaihd.net%2Ftransform%2Fv1%2Fcrop%2Ffrm%2FHP8JNNb9L5GxeLhGSmNhXK%2F7c417050-804a-40e9-b5df-5d43e10bce7c.png%2Fr0_0_530_529_w1200_h678_fmax.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dailyliberal.com.au%2F


Instructional Leadership 

 

I’m excited about my role this year as Instructional Leader in literacy and numeracy at Miranda PS. My 

role of Instructional Leader involves strengthening our school’s practices in literacy and numeracy 

through demonstrating lessons in classrooms, supporting and working collaboratively with all our teachers 

and providing professional learning. I am fortunate to be able to work with all classes each week. 

 

Our focus for Term 1 is on balanced literacy, working towards implementing a consistent approach to 

teaching reading, writing, speaking and listening, from Kindergarten to Year 6. Over the next two weeks, 

my lessons for each class will be around using quality literature and promoting behaviours of ‘good read-

ers’.  

 

It has been wonderful visiting classrooms this week, to not only see familiar faces of students I have previ-

ously taught and get to know students I haven’t, but to witness our students positively engaged in learn-

ing. 

 

Mrs Charleen Wilkins 

Instructional Leader & Assistant Principal (Stage 3) 

 
Nut Allergies 

Just a friendly reminder that at Miranda Public School, we currently have students enrolled who suffer 

from severe allergic reactions to peanuts/nuts. 

This condition can be life threatening, therefore we are asking for your cooperation in 

minimising the health risk to these children by: 

Avoiding giving children peanuts and nuts  in school lunches 

Avoiding giving peanut butter sandwiches, other spreads containing nuts such as Nutella and snacks/

bars containing nuts. 

We are very grateful for your co-operation in this matter. 

 



 

Parent Helpers 

Our Kindergarten classes would love some parent helpers! If you are available to listen to some chil-

dren read, work with small groups of children during lessons or help with classroom resource materi-

als we would love to hear from you. 

All helpers need to have a current Working with Children Check (WWCC) which is available free of 

charge through Services NSW.  

If you are available to help, please get in contact with Mrs Shields at school or by sending an email 

through to the school office.  

 

Kind Regards 

Mrs K. Shields 

 





Library lessons will start soon - please bring your library                             

bag  to school and borrow regularly.  Class library days : 

            TUESDAY – KJ, K/1S, 2/3R, 4/5B 

       THURSDAY – K/6C, 1/2W, 3/4A, 5/6C, 5/6M 

               FRIDAY – 1/2G, 3/4W, K/6K, K/6S 

 

K-2 Students will complete the Premier's Reading Challenge at school. 

Primary students will receive information in library about how they can be 

involved independently - registration is in March. 

During term 1 -  the library will be open at LUNCHTIME on Tuesday for Primary students 😊 

       

Library Bags $4 

For sale at the office 
(orange, green or pink dreamtime design) 

 

 

 

 

 

 BREAKFAST CLUB starts Tuesday 

11th February under the K-2 COLA 

CEREAL, MILK, JUICE and FRUIT for all students – it’s free! 

OPEN : Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:40 - 9am 

PRINCIPALS 
AWARDS   

Ethan Nalovski—

4/5B 



Miranda Public School Awards 

As part of our Leader in Me initiative we have revamped our award system slightly to align with 

our 7 Habits. Over a fortnight period we will focus on one Habit—where students will have the  

opportunity to receive a Kookaburra that is linked specifically to that Habit. 

As student collect their Kookaburras, they will be able to  

attach them to an Award log (pictured) within their  

Leadership Notebooks at school. 

Once they receive 5 Kookaburras, students are eligible  

for a Merit Award.  

 

Similarly, as students achieve Merit awards they will be  

able to attach them into the Award Log (pictured)  

to collate (and keep safe),  the awards.  

Students are required to collect 10 Merit Awards in total to be eligible to achieve a Principal's 

Award.  

 

 

 

We 

hope this makes sense, and will assist students in keeping track of awards and provide an  

opportunity to build responsibility and desire to achieve these awards. 

If you have any questions, please talk to your classroom teacher. 




















